Natural Sciences Chairs Council

September 30th, 2015
1:00pm – 2:56pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, B. Stanley, B. Haddock, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, M. Chao, K. Voigt, D. Chen-Maynard, R. Smith, L. Lewis, D. Graham,

 P. Williams, D. Fischman
1) Approval of minutes for August 19th, 2015 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· No announcements
b. Announcements from administration
· The DisAbility Sports Festival will be held on Saturday, October 3rd at 9:00am. This will be the first 50th Anniversary event for the college.
· There will be a brunch honoring new faculty and newly promoted faculty on Saturday. October 3rd beginning at 10:30am, in the Obershaw Dining Room.
· Each quarter, departments are to submit the Assignment of Non Teaching Duties form to the college office by census date. 

· Additional section requests for the fall are due on October 5th
· Lori Collins in Academic Personnel needs the names of department search committee members and a list of where recruiting ads are being placed.
· Budget Request – each college was asked to submit two requests for baseline funding and two for one-time funding. Baseline requests were for operating needs (O&E and a change of time base status for two department chairs) and funding for an assistant dean. The one-time requests were for peer advisors (to maintain the number from last year) and renovations in chemistry and physics that would increase the capacity in bottleneck courses.
· The current proposed budget for implementation for the first two years was emailed to the chairs yesterday. VP Freer would like suggestions by October 20th. The dean would like the suggestions sent to her by October 18th. A brief discussion followed.

· The dean will be away from the office on the following dates: October 8th – 11th, October 26th – October 27th, and November 3rd – November 8th.
· There will be a new television program launched called “In the Classroom at CSUSB”. Each dean has been asked to identify one class in their college to be recorded for this year. The dean has to submit the class by October 9th. She is seeking suggestions from the chairs by October 7th.
3) Discussion Items:
a. Development Update (Duke Graham) – Mr. Graham announced the following: 
i. CNS Scholarships –Kevin has emailed all of the departments with students to award. He asked the chairs to please be sure to reply to Kevin’s email to ensure students are awarded scholarships. 

ii. The fundraising priorities for the college are

· Case statement for Biology Confocal Microscope at CFR for review
· Scholarship funds for PAES Scholars – Hearst
· Observatory Endowment (maintenance and staffing) –  case statement in progress

· CEME endowment – sent email to Heising-Simons asking for advice
· Increase pipeline of major donors ​– will use Reeher predictive modeling software to identify potential contacts
· Endowed professorships – Prem Reddy/San Manuel

· DisAbility Sports Festival – Saturday, October 3rd
· Support for existing and future scholarship through foundation grants (mini-versions of CREST grant) 

· Philanthropic council – in progress, first meeting October 7th
· Naming opportunities – space renovation (museum conversion) – case statement / San Manuel or Prem Reddy

· Annual Fund – Trees/ESRI, use GIS map to have alums email trees – hard copy appeal with tree-mail follow-up
b. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams handed out two sheets and announced the following:

i. At the end of the first week of classes, the college has exceeded target and is at 101%. 
ii. Census is October 14th 
iii. Priority registration for winter begins on November 2nd
iv. There will be a meeting next week to discuss large lecture rooms for spring 2016
v. Kim Nicholl will be sending out the schedule build packet for spring during the week of October 5th. Dr. Williams will go through the packet and send it out to the departments the week of October 12th or 19th
vi. The target for winter is not yet available, so Dr. Williams is basing it on 4130. He asked the chairs to think about what target they would be comfortable with for winter and to let him know within the next two weeks.
c. Assessment Update – (Dr. Fischman) Dr. Fischman offered to assist departments with assessment. She stated that she’ll be contacting each department to meet with the chair and the assessment person to determine what each department wants to achieve with assessment. She will also be setting up a meeting with Chris Songsittichok regarding Taskstream, and to find out if that program is customizable. A brief discussion followed.
d. ITS Requests – Dean Fleming discussed the ITS request to inventory sensitive data that is digital and in hard copy. She reported that a few departments have their ITC using software designed to identify sensitive data to scan computers. The dean would like the departments to initially focus on Level 1 data. A discussion followed. The dean also announced that there has been a discussion regarding faculty members and staff members having to request, and get approval for, administrator rights on their computers. 
e. CO Student Success and Completion Initiatives – The dean went over the attachment she sent out regarding the following initiatives:
i. Tenure-track faculty hiring

ii. Enhanced hiring

iii. Augment bottleneck solutions

iv. Student preparation

v. High-impact practices

vi. Data driven decision-making

A discussion followed. She will have to submit a report on the initiatives, but has not been given a deadline yet. 

f. Research funding from 2014/2015 – Ms. Smith is working with Jenna in Academic Resources to get clarification on what is actually being asked of the college. In the meantime, the dean is trying to identify the categories for research funding and develop strategies for collecting the data. The categories identified so far are:
i. Startup

ii. Funding travel

iii. Reassigned time

iv. Grant matches/development

v. Equipment

vi. Student assistants

vii. DIPS/Sabbacticals

A discussion followed.
4) Other: 

